
A Look Inside
Page 2
• Burnsville Development 

Update 

• U.S. Secretary of Commerce 
Visits Burnsville

• Burnsville Businesses Awarded
• Goodrich Expansion Rated “Top Project”

• More Burnsville Business Owners Live 
Where They Work 

Page 3
• Burnsville Performing Arts Center Events:

Lyle Lovett and His Large Band
Disney’s Beauty and the Beast Jr
Summer Hip Hop and Break Dance Camp
Art and All That Jazz Festival Update

• Burnsville Fire Muster

Pages 4-5
Special Section:
Safety
• Burnsville Fire Department 

Awarded Grant

• Renovation of Burnsville Fire Station No. 1 
Nearly Complete

• Night to Unite Set for Aug. 2   

• Burnsville Police Offer Citizens Academy 

• Community Donations Help Add Second K-9 
To Burnsville Police

• Traffic Safety

• Honor Guard Dons New Uniforms    

Page 6
• Summer/Fall Recreation 

Activities

• Burnsville Community 
Television Offers 
Production Classes

Page 7 
• High School Students 

Help Kelleher Park 
Restoration

• Go Green With Your 
Summer BBQ

• Burnsville To Become 
“Yellow Ribbon” 
Community

Page 8 
• Special Election Information Continued

PARKING NOTICE: 
Burnsville Does Not
Allow Overnight Parking
On City Streets From 
2 a.m. to 6 a.m. 

WATERING RULES: Burnsville allows odd/even
watering April 1 through Sept. 30. 
No watering any day between 11 a.m. 
and 3 p.m. 

Comments and questions about this issue 
of the Burnsville Bulletin can be sent by 
mail to the City Manager or by email to: 
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2012 City Budget Planning Process 

Council Sets Dates, Public Comment
Opportunities

Special Election for
City Council Seat Set
for Tuesday, July 26

2011 BURNSVILLE
BUDGETING CALENDAR
The 2012 Budget will be discussed
at the following meetings:

June 14 Discussed 5-year 
financial planning 
horizon

Aug. 9 Discuss possible 
level for the 
maximum property 
tax levy

Sept. 6 Consider adoption of
the maximum 
property tax levy

Oct. 25 Department 
presentations

Nov. 15 Review and 
discussion

Nov. 29 Review and 
discussion

Dec. 1 Budget Open House

Dec. 6 Consider adoption of
the 2012 budget

(Dates are subject to change)

The Burnsville City Council
has voted to hold a special
City election to fill the 
vacancy created by the 
passing of Councilmember
Charlie Crichton. 
The special election will be held on
Tuesday, July 26, 2011. The winner of
the election will serve the remainder of
Crichton’s four- year term, which will
end December 2014.
The City of Burnsville will have polling
locations for 17 precincts open from 7
a.m. to 8 p.m. on Election Day. Voters
must vote at the polling place in
which their current residence is 
located. A precinct map is located 
on the back page of this Bulletin, 
and the City has posted both the 
map and precinct finder online at
www.burnsville.org/elections. 

Voters are reminded to double -check
voting locations, as the City has 
temporarily changed the polling 
location of Precinct 13 from 
Berean Baptist Church to the City
Maintenance Facility located at 
13713 Frontier Court for the upcoming
special election.  
Nine Burnsville residents have 
filed for the vacant City Council seat.
The candidates, in alphabetical 
order, are:
– Donna Alberts – Steve Atkins
– William Coughlin – John Gullickson
– Tom Hanson – Aaron Hoy
– Bruce Johnson – Shane McCartney
– Greg Tomlinson

For more 
information 
on the 
Special 
Election, 
turn to page 8.

While adoption of the 2012 City Budget is set for a
City Council Meeting on Dec. 6, the Council 
has set key dates in the planning process 
that will provide residents and businesses 
opportunities for input. 
Monitoring budgets and making spending 
decisions is a year-round job, and the City 
Council started planning in earnest for 2012 at 
a work session in June, with a five-year budget
planning overview. This includes a study of 
projected impacts to property tax supported funds. 
This session provided context for decisions made
in 2012 and beyond, while reflecting on past 
budget balancing measures put in place by the
Council for the current year. This context is particu-
larly important as the Council seeks to balance the
economic pressures on taxpayers with the need to
maintain City services at acceptable levels. 

How important is the property tax levy
in providing City services?  
Nearly 70% of revenue for general City 
services, including police, fire and street 

maintenance, is funded with the property tax levy.
Looking ahead to 2012, the Council will continue to
be faced with needs such as: protecting against
the Emerald Ash Borer threat, key investments 
for neighborhood parks and streets and funding
the costs for materials, energy, fuel, equipment,
mandates and personnel necessary to maintain
services as currently provided.   
As the City Council continues forming the 2012
Budget, the public is invited and encouraged to be
part of the process. All City Council meetings and
worksessions are open to the public and 
are shared live and replayed on Burnsville
Community Television Channel 16. They are 
also streamed on line at www.burnsville.org. 
Updated information 2012 Budget Planning can be
found online at www.burnsville.org/budget. A
Public Open House session has also been set to
provide opportunities for additional public input
into the process.

City’s Website Gets Makeover
With just a few clicks of a mouse, the City of Burnsville’s
newly redesigned website, www.burnsville.org,  will help
residents, business owners and visitors make requests 
for City services, pay bills online and download a wide
variety of information. All without so much as a phone 
call to City Hall.
The fresh new design is packed full of useful features and
services that streamline communication and interaction.
Some of the site’s highlights include:
Help Center – A one-stop shop for the most common
activities on the site,
found on the left menu 
of every page.
Request Tracker –
Report a concern or
request information from
the City by using the
Service Request button
in the Help Center.
City Meetings – A centralized, public meeting area allows
visitors to watch live meetings, view archived meetings
and download agendas, packets and minutes.
Connect with the City – Staying in touch with the City has
never been easier with tools such as email subscription,
Facebook and Twitter. Conversely, City news and 
information can now be shared more easily using 
new social media links provided at the top of every page.
Smartphone Support – When accessed from a mobile
device, the website automatically detects and displays the
mobile version, set up to display on any mobile phone.



Burnsville businesses continue to be 
recognized for outstanding achievements 
in 2010/ 2011. Here are the latest:
Ames Construction, Inc. & Northern Tool & Equipment
Co., were both recognized by the Minneapolis/St. Paul
Business Journal as two of the Top 50 Private 
Companies in Minnesota.

Ebenezer Ridges won a $5,000 grant from the 
Eisner Foundation. The Eisner Prize recognized their 
work in uniting multiple generations, especially seniors
and youth, to bring about positive and lasting changes 
in their community. 

Fairview Ridges Hospital was rated as one of the 
Top 25 Cancer Centers in Minnesota by the
Minneapolis/St. Paul Business Journal.

Frontier Communications was rated as one of the 
Top 25 Telecom Providers in Minnesota by the
Minneapolis/St. Paul Business Journal.

Home Instead Senior Care/Burnsville received a
Presidential I and II Award  at the annual Home Instead
Senior Care international meeting.

Innovative Office Solutions, Inc., was named one of the
Top 25 Women-Owned Businesses in Minnesota by the
Minneapolis/St. Paul Business Journal.

Jamie Dahlen/Nicollet Inn was named one of the 2011
Women to Watch by the Minneapolis/St. Paul Business
Journal.

Retro USA was named the Global Media Award winner 
at the 2010 Specialty Equipment Market Association
(SEMA) Show.  

South Metro SCORE was awarded the Performance
Excellence Award for outstanding fiscal performance 
in 2010.

Has your Burnsville business received an award? Email
skip.nienhaus@ci.burnsville.mn.us to be recognized in
an upcoming Bulletin.

U.S. Secretary of Commerce Gary Locke (right)
visited Burnsville’s Permac Industries on May 17
to attend a forum on job competitiveness.
Approximately 70 
people gathered to
share ideas and 
ask questions of 
the Secretary. The 
discussion focused 
on growing 
manufacturing, with
an emphasis placed
on growth in exportation.
According to the Minnesota Department of Employment &
Economic Development (DEED), Burnsville is the ninth 
largest manufacturing base in Minnesota, and the largest 
in Dakota County. 
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The ongoing expansion of one of Burnsville’s
largest businesses, Goodrich Corporation, 
was recently recognized by the Economic
Development Association of Minnesota 
(EDAM) as a “Top Project.”
The combined efforts of the international aerospace 
manufacturer, the City of Burnsville and the State of
Minnesota to meet Goodrich’s needs for expansion helped
the project to be named the top metropolitan retention and
expansion project in Minnesota. At EDAM’s summer 
conference in June, the project was awarded one of 
eight “EDDIE” awards, signifying it as one of the top 
development projects in the entire state.

Carl Lind, Goodrich Director of Facilities, Security &
Logistics said of the project, “Much of the credit for the
project being on schedule can be attributed to the 
collaboration between Goodrich and the City of Burnsville,
which resulted in considerable speed and ease of 
permit(s) processing.”

According to Goodrich officials, the multi-phase expansion
will be complete in two to three years, and result in the
addition of at least 150 new jobs, paying approximately
$70,000 per year. The project also means the company 
and its existing 1,100 jobs will remain in Burnsville for 
the foreseeable future. Goodrich is currently the third
largest employer in Burnsville and could move into the 
No. 2 slot with this expansion.
This is the fourth “EDDIE” award a Burnsville project has
received in the past six years, verifying Burnsville’s 
reputation as a “business friendly” city.

More Burnsville
Business
Owners Live
Where They
Work
Over the years, more and more Burnsville
business owners have been saving time on
the road, money on gas, and in the end,
increasing their profits by living where 
they do business.
In the 2008 Burnsville business survey, 74 percent 
of surveyed owners and managers reported living in 
Dakota County, with 38 percent living in Burnsville.
Another 10 percent reported living in nearby 
Scott County.
Not only does this choice save time and money for the
business owners, but it makes Burnsville an “involved
community.” These business owners who live in
Burnsville or surrounding communities have become
involved in a number of community betterment and 
volunteer efforts over the years, helping to make
Burnsville a great place to live and work.

New development and
redevelopment projects
will continue in Burnsville

throughout the summer.
Here’s a summary of some 

of the larger projects you may
notice throughout the community.
Goodrich Sensor Systems will continue the construction of 
a large expansion of their manufacturing facility on the
southwest corner of Southcross Drive and Rosemount Drive. 
A ribbon cutting was held in June for the first phase of the
expansion – a wind and ice tunnel – one of only a few in 
the United States.

Burnsville Volkswagen will be completing their new 
dealership on Buck Hill Road.

River Hills United Methodist Church, located at 
11100 River Hills Drive, received approval for a 
13,000 square foot addition.  

The Dakota County Community Development Agency (CDA),
in partnership with Presbyterian Homes, is expected to 
proceed with redevelopment of the Valley Ridge shopping
center site at 136th Street and County Road 5. The CDA
has received approval for a three story, 140 unit senior 
housing facility to be located there. 

Walmart received approval for a new 155,000 square foot
store that will include groceries, clothing, home goods, 
a pharmacy and garden center. The store will be located 
at the southwest corner of Cliff Road and River Ridge
Boulevard.  

• Girl Scouts of MN & WI 
River Valley

• Ark Estate Solutions, Inc.
• Bride To Be Consignment
• FTK, Inc. 
• Tamarack Industries, Inc. 
• Vac System International, Inc.
• Ramadan Deli 

• Haskell’s Wine & Spirits
• All My Walls Art & Décor
• Complete Nutrition
• Royal Banquet & Ballroom
• National American University
• Gordmans
• Tom Kackman Construction
• Kato Roofing

• BrightStar
• Burger Jones
• Bankers Title & 

Bankers Closing
• Morgan’s on Nicollet
• Nicollet Inn

Welcome to these new Burnsville Businesses

U.S Secretary of
Commerce Visits
Burnsville

Business Corner:
Burnsville Development Update

Burnsville Businesses
Awarded

Goodrich Expansion Rated
“Top Project”

Goodrich Corporation in Burnsville, 14300 Judicial Road



Step into the enchanted world of
Broadway's modern classic! 
When Maurice becomes lost in the woods on his way to
the fair, he seeks shelter in an old castle, where the
master is a horrible beast who takes him captive.
Maurice’s daughter, Belle, must give up her freedom to
save his life. Belle's taming of the unfortunate Beast
and his ultimate transformation back into a handsome

prince has enthralled Broadway audiences for more 
than 13 years.  
All cast members for this production will be between
the ages of 7 and 17 as part of the ISD 191 
Community Education Summer Theatre production 
with “The Play’s The Thing Productions.”
Visit www.burnsvillepac.com for ticket info.

Lyle Lovett & His Large Band 
Take Stage Aug. 18
Sue McLean & Associates presents Lyle Lovett
and His Large Band on the Main Stage of the
Burnsville Performing Arts Center. 
The concert is set for Thursday, Aug. 18 at 8 p.m. Enjoying
the height of his career, the four-time Grammy Award 

winner remains one of the all-time great American
singer/songwriters. His career spans 14 albums and 
more than four million records sold. 
Tickets are on sale July 1 at noon! 
Visit www.burnsvillepac.com for more info.

Burnsville Performing Arts Center Events
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Burnsville Fire Muster
Sept. 7-11

Friday, Sept. 9
• Face Painting: 5 p.m. 
• Fire Truck Water Display: 6 - 9:30 p.m. 
• Street Carnival: 7- 11 p.m. 
• Live Music: Brat Pack Radio: 7 - 11 p.m. 

Saturday, Sept. 10
• Fire Truck Parade: 11 a.m. - 12:30 p.m. 

Visit www.burnsvillefiremuster.com for route maps.
• Street Carnival: Noon - 11 p.m.
• Fire Demonstrations: Noon - 3 p.m. 
• Children’s Build It Workshop: 1- 4 p.m. 
• Auto Extraction Demonstration: 1 p.m. 
• Baby Crawl: 1:30 p.m. 

• Car Fire Demonstration: 2 p.m. 
• Big Wheels Races: 2:30 p.m. 
• Police Canine Demonstration: 3 p.m. 
• Bingo: 4 p.m. 
• Fire Truck Water Display: 6 - 9:30 p.m. 
• Live Music: Hitchville: 7- 11 p.m.
• Fireworks Display: 9:45 p.m.

Sunday, Sept. 11
• Community Parade: 1 - 2 p.m. 

Visit www.burnsvillefiremuster.com for route maps.
• Street Carnival: After Parade

For more information and a complete list of events, 
visit www.burnsvillefiremuster.com.

Highlights of the 2011 
Fire Muster Community Celebration 

Unless noted, all events take place at Civic Center Park (Nicollet Avenue and 130th Street)

Burnsville’s annual Fire Muster community 
celebration will be back again this fall. The five day
event will include entertainment, fireworks, carnival
rides, kids’ activities, emergency personnel 
demonstrations, bingo, food and beverages from local
restaurants, a community parade and, of course, the
fire truck parade that started it all!

Disney’s Beauty and the 
Beast Junior: Aug. 11-13

Students of the Zenon Dance School
Summer Hip Hop and Break Dance Camp
will learn about four areas of hip hop 
dancing - popping, locking, top rocking 
and breaking! 
Participants will also learn about the history and current
cultural relevance of this dance form.  

Zenon’s youth camps are for students ages 6-14. Camp
classes are capped at 15 students. The instructors are
all professional dancers and choreographers who bring
their real-world expertise into the classroom. Students
should wear clean sneakers and clothing that allows
them to move freely.
To enroll, call the Zenon Dance School at 612-338-1101.
For more information visit www.zenondance.org/school.

Art and All That Jazz Tentative for Aug. 19-20
The eighth annual Art and All that Jazz Festival is tentatively scheduled for Aug. 19-20 at Nicollet Commons Park.
Visit www.burnsvilleartjazz.com for the most recent festival information. 

Summer Hip Hop & Break
Dance Camp: Aug. 1-5
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The Burnsville Police Department’s Honor Guard received new uniforms in 2011. Pictured above (from left
to right) are: Officer Erica Huston, Sgt. Rich Flaten, Sgt. Dave Zerwas and Officer Jared Kasper.

Burnsville Police Officer   
Brian Hasselman has been 
patrolling the City’s streets 
for five years, but just two 

months ago he was joined on
the night shift by a new partner- a one-year-
old German shepherd named Razor.
Hasselman and Razor recently completed a rigorous 
12-week training course at the Police Canine Training
Center in St. Paul, taking to the streets in early June. 
The pair joins Officer Ben Archambault and his dog 
Echo - who have been on patrol for just over a year - 
in Burnsville’s K-9 Division. 

According to Burnsville Police Sgt. Bentley Jackson, Echo
and Razor are on the streets today thanks in part to an 
outpouring of community support over the last two years.

“We knew we would be replacing our two K-9s (Dagger
and Stryker) in consecutive years,” said Jackson, a former
K-9 handler who now oversees the Department’s K-9 
division. “We started looking at the budget and the 
economy. There was no question about the value of 
this program, but we would have had to take money 
away from other important services to keep it in place.”

Funding, however, never became an issue. After 

making a request to the community, the Department
received over $25,000 in private and corporate donations. 

“We got a number of large donations,” said Jackson, 
“but we also had kids come in with $20 in change - and
we would get cards saying ‘We support you’ with $20
included. Those were really great to get.”

The money was enough to purchase both Razor and Echo,
who were bred from a bloodline of police German Shepherds
and imported from Europe. The funds also helped pay to
train and equip both new K-9s and their handlers. 

Jackson says that after the initial investment of $7,500
per dog - a typical price for a well-bred police dog -
canines are very cost effective, being able to be 
maintained for about $2,000 each per year. He says 
a dog that does not succumb to illness or injury can 
typically patrol for 5-8 years.

“Canines are a force multiplier for police departments,”
said Jackson. “They are able to search areas and 
buildings much quicker and more effectively than a 
team of human officers. Just the presence of a police 
dog in some situations tends to improve the safety of 
the officers and decrease the times when force must be
used to control a suspect.”

To become K-9 officers,Hasselman, Archambault and their
dogs were trained and tested in four primary areas of

canine policing:
agility, obedience,
tracking and 
criminal 
apprehension.

The Burnsville
Police Department
has maintained a
K-9 unit since
1982. Even though
Hasselman and
Razor have only
been patrolling 
for a few months,
Hasselman says 
he is excited and
optimistic about their partnership. 

“I do know he’s going to work very hard. He’s a strong
tracker, which will be very beneficial for the Department,”
said Hasselman. “It’s really humbling to know there are
people in the City who realize the importance of the K-9
unit. These dogs do amazing and incredible work.”

Watch for Razor and Echo at community events this 
summer, including the Burnsville Fire Muster in
September. To make a donation to Burnsville’s K-9 Unit,
visit www.burnsville.org/police and click “K-9 Unit.” 

Honor Guard Dons
New Uniforms

Move Over – It’s the Law!
Minnesota State Law requires that all drivers on 
multi-lane highways “Move over” one lane, away from 
any emergency, road repair or government vehicle stopped
along a roadway. This law includes all ambulances, fire
trucks, law enforcement vehicles, maintenance and 
construction vehicles. 

Motorists who can’t safely move over a full lane (such as
when on a single lane street or highway) should safely
reduce their speed and move over as far as safely possible
before passing a stopped vehicle. Failure to move over can
result in a traffic ticket.

Law enforcement, 
emergency responders
and road crews are 
helping keep our roads
safe this summer, but 
it’s up to motorists to 
pay attention in order 
to keep them safe on 
the roadways.

For more information on
traffic safety, visit
www.dps.state.mn.us/ots.

Do You Brake for People?
In 1996, Minnesota made it easier for pedestrians by 
passing a law requiring drivers to stop and yield “right-of-
way” to pedestrians in a
crosswalk, or at an 
intersection where 
there are no marked
crosswalks. However, not all drivers obey this rule. Whether in
your car or walking down the street, remember the following.
Drivers
When turning at a traffic signal:
• Stop and remain stopped for pedestrians until they have 

cleared the lane into which your vehicle is turning.
At any crosswalks or intersections, whether marked 
with paint or unmarked:
• Stop and remain stopped for pedestrians until they 

have cleared.
• Stop and remain stopped for students as directed 

by a crossing guard.
• Do not overtake or pass a vehicle stopped for a 

pedestrian.

Pedestrians
• Look in all directions.
• Make sure oncoming vehicles have ample time to 

stop safely.
• Obey pedestrian crossing signals and traffic laws.
• Don’t cross at unsafe locations such as between 

multiple intersections or between cars.

Request a “Speed Monitor” in Your
Neighborhood
Are speeders a problem in your 
neighborhood? The Burnsville Police
Department has two portable 
speed monitors that residents can
ask to have temporarily set-up on
problem streets. 

These monitors provide drivers with
both the posted speed, and an
instant reading as to the speed they
are traveling. According to the
Department’s Community Services
Office, a driver’s first reaction when
approaching a speed monitor is to
check his or her speed and slow
down when necessary. When a
marked vehicle is also present in the area, speeds tend to
come down even further!

Speed monitors are used periodically throughout the City 
from early spring through late fall, and operate rain or shine.
Officers say they will repeatedly bring the monitors back to
problem areas to let drivers know that speeding in the area 
is still top of mind.

To request a speed monitor to be set-up in your 
neighborhood for the day, please contact the Burnsville Police
Department at 952-895-4600.

Traffic Safety

Burnsville established its Honor
Guard in 2006 to honor the men
and woman who lost their lives
while serving in law enforcement.
Today, the Honor Guard is a staple at law
enforcement officer funerals, memorials and
other community events. 

“It’s about pride in our organization, and law
enforcement in general,” said Burnsville
Police Sergeant and Honor Guard member,

Dave Zerwas when asked what it means to
represent the City and State’s fallen officers
in the Honor Guard. “We have a passion for
representing the folks who paid the ultimate
sacrifice. It’s a way to pay them tribute.”

The Burnsville honor guard currently 
consists of six members, but Zerwas hopes
the group will add more officers this year. 

For more information on the Honor Guard,
contact the Burnsville Police Department at
952-895-4600. 

Community Donations Help Add Second 
K-9 To Burnsville Police

Officer Brian Hasselman and his dog Razor
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Have you ever thought about
creating your own television
program? Interested in 
broadcasting local sports and
live events? How about just

getting familiar with a video camera and 
learning to compose great shots?
Burnsville Community Television (BCTV) is now offering classes
for television production. Classes will be held weekly, 
beginning in July at the BCTV studio, located in Burnsville 
High School, 600 Highway 13 East. 

By completing the coursework, residents will be able to utilize
BCTV equipment and facilities to produce programming for
BCTV channels 14 and 16 at no charge, and have the 
opportunity to assist in BCTV productions.

The first series of classes begin in July:  
• Tuesday, July 12, 2011, 7- 8 p.m. 

Orientation: Free - Learn about Burnsville Community 
Television! BCTV staff will give you a tour of the studio 
and discuss all they have to offer. This class is a 
pre-requisite for all other classes.

• Tuesday, July 19, 2011, 7 - 9 p.m. 
Studio Production: $25 - Learn basic television production 
skills with hands -on training with studio cameras, audio 
board and the multi-camera switcher. The class will 
produce a studio promotion to air on BCTV Channel 14.

• Tuesday, July 26, 2011, 7- 9 p.m. 
Portable Camera: $25 - The class will learn how to record 
quality video and audio. Exciting hands-on training will 
enable the class to start shooting right away to create a 
class project.

• By Appointment: 
Non-Linear Editing: $25 - Using Final Cut Pro, the class 
will import video and audio, add graphics and music, and 
export a finished promo to air on BCTV Channel 14.

For more information on Burnsville Community Television 
and to register for class, visit www.burnsville.tv or call 
952- 641-1354.  The deadline for July class registration 
is Friday, July 8, 2011.

Future dates for classes:  
August. Classes:
Orientation: Tuesday, Aug. 9, 7- 8 p.m.
Studio Production: Tuesday, Aug. 16, 7- 9 p.m.
Portable Equipment: Tuesday, Aug. 23, 7- 9 p.m.
Non-Linear Editing: By Appointment

September. Classes:
Orientation: Tuesday, Sept. 13, 7- 8 p.m.
Studio Production: Thursday, Sept. 15, 7-9 p.m.
Portable Equipment: Tuesday, Sept. 20, 7- 9 p.m.
Non-Linear Editing: Tuesday, Sept. 27, 7- 9 p.m.

Birnamwood Golf Course
Beautiful Birnamwood Golf
Course, located on Burnsville
Parkway and Parkwood Drive
in Burnsville, is in full swing
for the summer. The par 27 offers nine 
fun and challenging holes for all skill levels. 
Tee times can be made up to one week in
advance. 
Green Fees:
Weekdays (Monday-Thursday): $12.50
Weekends and Holidays: $13.25
Second 9 Holes: $10.00
Discounted green fees are available for junior golfers and
seniors. Season, 10-round and 20-round passes are also
available at great prices. Make reservations for private
tournaments and birthday parties.
The course will also be hosting two summer/fall 
tournaments:
Fire Muster Junior Golf Tournament
Thursday, Aug. 18, 2011

Birnamwood Two Person Scramble
Saturday, Sept. 10, 2011

Sign-up for a tournament or schedule a tee time at 
the course by calling 952-641-1370 or visiting 
www.birnamwoodgolfcourse.com.

Adult Softball
Burnsville’s fall adult softball
season features 18 United
States Specialty Sports
Association (USSSA) sanctioned
leagues and over 135 teams. Games are held
Sunday through Friday night. Men’s leagues
play on Sunday through Thursday, Women’s
leagues play on Wednesdays, and Mixed
Leagues play on Friday and Sunday.
Registration opened in June and can be done online, via
mail or at Burnsville City Hall. Full payment for teams is 
due at the time of registration to secure a spot in the
league. The fall season runs from mid-August through 
mid-October (weather permitting).

Important Dates for the 2011 Fall Season
• Returning Team Registration Deadline:

Friday, July 17
• New Team Placements: (as space permits)

Monday, July 18
• New Team Registration Deadline: (as space permits)

Friday, July 29
• Managers Meeting on Thursday, Aug. 4 at 6:30 p.m.
• All Leagues Start the week of Sunday, Aug. 14

(No games Friday, Saturday, Monday of Labor Day Weekend)

For more information visit www.burnsville.org/recreation.

Burnsville Ice Center
Fall Skating Camp
Registration opens Monday, Aug. 15 at 
6 p.m., online and at the Burnsville Ice
Center, 251 Civic Center Parkway.
Fall Skating Camp will be held on Mondays
and Thursdays at the Burnsville Ice Center
for three weeks in September The Camp is for beginner
figure skaters or hockey skaters that have some skating
experience. It is a great way for young skaters to keep 
up their skills between the summer and fall skating 
sessions, and before the hockey season begins. 
During each one-hour camp session, skaters will rotate
through various stations at 20 minute intervals. Hockey
skaters are encouraged to bring their hockey sticks. 

Fall Skating Session at the 
Burnsville Ice Center
Register on Tuesday, Sept. 13 from 6-7:30 p.m. at
Burnsville City Hall, 100 Civic Center Parkway.
Lessons begin the week of Oct. 9
The Fall Skating Session is for all figure skaters or hockey
skaters ages 3 and up. Lessons will be offered on
Wednesday nights, Thursday afternoons and Saturdays.
Skaters will receive a one-hour lesson, half dedicated to
instruction and the other half to practice. 

Specific dates and additional information will be 
available at the Ice Center and online at 
www.burnsvilleicecenter.org. 

Yoga in the Park
Free Yoga Classes offered the 2nd and 4th
Saturday of each month 
Nicollet Commons Park
Now through Aug. 27; 9-10 a.m.

A certified instructor will lead the class, appropriate 
for all skill levels and all ages. Wear comfortable 
clothing, and bring your own mat if possible.

Stretch ’n Stroll at Sunset Pond
Free fitness class for parents and children 
Sunset Pond
Thursdays through Aug. 25; 9:30 -10:30 a.m.

Join a great, FREE program where you and your children 
can get fit and meet new friends at the same time! 
Stretch ’n Stroll is led by a certified instructor and combines
power walking and body toning exercises. In 60 minutes, 
you will receive a total-body workout focused on improving 
cardiovascular endurance, strength and flexibility. 

Parents with older children are welcome to participate; 
older children can ride bikes or scooters. No previous 
experience is required.  

For more information on these and other programs, call
Burnsville’s Recreation Department at 952-895-4500.

Burnsville Community Television Offers Production Classes

Summer/Fall Recreation

A BCTV volunteer works in the control room of the BCTV studio.

Follow BCTV on Facebook at
www.facebook.com/BCTV14

Healthy City Programs



This spring, a group of 
Burnsville High School students 

got a firsthand look at restoring 
native habitat in the City.

Students from four advance placement science classes,
taught by Jenny Hugstad-Vaa and Lori Douglas, joined forces
with the City of Burnsville’s Natural Resources Department
to help bring native plants back to the historical oak 
savanna at Kelleher Park in Southwest Burnsville. 
During two sunny afternoons in April more than 80 
students logged 140 volunteer hours, hand-spreading 
native plant seeds across 14 acres of the 150-acre park.  

Decline of the Oak Savanna
Historically, oak savanna habitat such as the one found in
Kelleher Park, is characterized by scattered, large 
majestic oaks and a prairie-like understory made up of
grasses and flowering plants. It was once common 
habitat in the metro area.    
Its decline is due in part to the rapid invasion by the 
non-native shrub species, Common Buckthorn (Rhamnus
cathartica). Buckthorn spreads rapidly, and can completely
take over a forest, turning it into a jungle thicket if left
unchecked. The scattered oaks that once gave the 
habitat a wonderful, spacious feel began to fill in with
dense, woody growth.    
The lack of wildfires has also contributed to the decline of 
the oak habitat. In the past, naturally occurring wildfires 
frequently swept through savanna areas, killing most 

unwanted types of trees and shrubs. Oak trees have adapted
a thick, insulating bark that protects them from fire damage. 

Restoration
In 2008, the City began removing buckthorn and other 
undesirable trees and shrubs from the savanna, with the 
aid of a Woody Biomass Harvest for Habitat Restoration
grant from the Minnesota Department of Natural Resources. 
Forty-one semi-truckloads of the woody material was
brought to District Energy St. Paul, and used as biofuel to
produce heat and electricity. 
The next step in the restoration was prescribed burns.
Prescribed or controlled burns are fires that are purposely
set by professionals to help manage habitat. Kelleher Park
had its first substantial controlled burn this spring. After
that, the students took over.  
“It was a huge area to seed and we couldn’t have done it
without their help,” said Caleb Ashling, Natural Resources
Technician for the City of Burnsville. “Many people think that
if we leave nature alone, it will inherently find the right
course. That’s just not always true with all of the changes
that humans have brought to the landscape.” 
The restoration project at Kelleher is being funded by a
Conservation Partners Legacy grant from the Minnesota
Department of Natural Resources. The restoration work will
continue for several years, and prescribed burns will become
a regular part of the habitat management plan.   
For more information on the restoration project, contact the
Natural Resources Department at 952-895-4543. 

High School Students Help
Kelleher Park Restoration

Whether you’re planning a backyard barbeque, a
family gathering or an afternoon at the park with
grilling and outdoor fun, be sure to think “green”
at all of your summer get-togethers. 
Grilling
If you’re a propane griller, use refillable propane tanks 
whenever possible to reduce the need for disposal. Before
refilling your tank, be sure it has an OPD (Overfilling
Protection Device) valve - refilling is illegal if the OPD 
valve is missing!
If you do need to get rid of an empty propane tank, be sure to
dispose of it properly. Never throw a propane tank or other
compressed gas cylinder in the trash, and never attempt to
puncture them. Tanks that no longer support a flame can still
contain enough flammable gas to cause an explosion. 
To dispose of an empty propane tank, call the retailer where
you purchased it and inquire about their "take back" and 
recycling options. Otherwise, take the propane tank to 
“The Recycling Zone,” Dakota County’s recycling facility in
Eagan, and dispose at no charge. The Recycling Zone is 
located at 3655 South Highway 149.
If you’re a charcoal griller, be sure to dispose of leftover lighter
fluid and treated charcoal properly. Charcoal, lighter fluid and
charcoal treated with starting fluid should also be brought to
The Recycling Zone.

Reduce, Reuse, Recycle 
• Reduce:  Provide condiments in bulk, instead of individually 

wrapped servings. For example, provide bottles of ketchup 
instead of individual packets. 

• Reuse:  Use reusable serving ware and linens when you can. 
You can usually find picnic basket sets as well as reusable 
plates and silverware in retail stores this time of year. 
Consider borrowing reusable items from a friend if you don’t 
have enough, or renting if you’re hosting a large gathering.  

• Recycle:  Serve beverages in reusable or recyclable 
containers and provide recycling bins for cans and bottles. 
If you’re on the go, bring a bag along for your recyclables if 
recycling bins aren’t available.  

To learn more about how to go green at your summer 
barbeques and other events –large or small – visit
www.RethinkRecycling.com/events. For more information on
the Dakota County Recycling Zone, visit www.dakotacounty.us,
Search Recycling Zone or call 651-905-4520.  
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Go Green
With Your
Summer
BBQ

Burnsville High School students spread native plant seed at Kelleher
Park.

In June, the Burnsville City Council passed a  
proclamation to join a comprehensive 
community network that connects local 
military families with assistance and 

support. By becoming a “Yellow Ribbon” 
community, Burnsville is pledging its 

commitment to military Servicemembers and their families.  
The “Beyond the Yellow Ribbon” campaign will include a kick-off event
on Wednesday, July 20 at 6:30 p.m. at the Burnsville Performing Arts
Center. The public is invited to learn more about what it means to be 
a “Yellow Ribbon” community. In addition, support is needed from 
professionals within the community, including: educators, elected 

officials, employers, faith-based organizations, veterans, public safety
officials, medical personnel and community volunteers. All are invited
to the kick-off event to learn more. 
To take part in the campaign, or learn more about what happens
“Beyond the Yellow Ribbon,” contact Beth Bisciglia at
beth.bisciglia@co.dakota.mn.us or 651-554-5772. 

Burnsville To Become “Yellow Ribbon” Community



Voter Registration 
Minnesota voters are able
to register in advance
up to 20 days before
an election. Voter 
pre-registration for 
this Special Election 
will close on July 5. Voters
may register at the polls on Election Day
using one of the following ways to verify
address in the precinct:    
• A current, valid Minnesota Driver's License, learner's 

permit or identification card (or receipt for a new one) 
containing your address in the precinct. 

• "Notice of Late Registration" card mailed to you by 
your county auditor (if you turned in a registration 
card late). 

• Someone who is registered in the precinct where you 
live to vouch for your residence.

• Valid registration at another address in the same 
precinct.

• A Minnesota driver's license, U.S. passport, U.S. military 
identification card or student identification card that 
includes your name and photo AND an original bill for 
water, sewer, gas, electric, phone, solid waste or cable 
television services that includes your name and 
current address in the precinct and has a due date 
within 30 days of election day. 

For more information, or to confirm voter registration 
at your current address, please call Dakota County at
651-438-4380. 

Absentee Ballot Voting 
Absentee ballots are available in person at Burnsville 
City Hall, 100 Civic Center Parkway during normal 
business hours, 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Monday through
Friday and the Monday prior to Election Day until 5 p.m.
Absentee voting will also be open on Saturday, July 23,
from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. 

In order to be an absentee voter, you must be: 
• absent from your precinct on Election Day 
• ill or disabled 
• prevented from going to the polling place because of 

religious discipline or religious holiday. 
• an election judge serving in another precinct 

To vote absentee by mail, be sure to apply early, 
giving adequate time to hand deliver or have the ballot
returned by mail prior to Election Day. Contact the Election
Hot Line at 952- 895 - 4433 or City Hall at 
952- 895 - 4400 to request an application to have an
absentee ballot sent via mail. 

When returning a completed voted ballot in person, 
to the county or municipal office, the ballot must be
received by 5 p.m. on the day before the election. 
When returning your completed voted ballot by mail, 
the ballot must be received (not postmarked) at 
City Hall on Election Day.

The City of Burnsville provides a comprehensive 
directory of information about elections, voting 
locations, absentee voting, and other information
www.burnsville.org/elections. Residents with questions
may also call Macheal Brooks, City Clerk during regular
business hours at 952- 895 - 4490.    

Special Election for
City Council Seat Set
for Tuesday, July 26
(con’t. from page 1)

8 The City of Burnsville does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, religion, age, sexual preference, disability or any other basis protected by law in the admission or access to, or  treatment or employment in, its programs,
activities, or services. To obtain this information in alternative forms such as Braille, large print, audio tape or qualified readers, please contact the City of Burnsville. Telephone: (952) 895-4400; TDD: (952) 895-4567.

Precinct Polling Location Address/Directions

1. Sioux Trail Elementary School 2801 River Hills Drive – One Block north of Hwy 13 
on west side of River Hills Dr.

2. St. James Lutheran Church 3650 Williams Drive – One Block west of Judicial Rd. 
on north side of Williams Dr.

3. Vista View Elementary School 13109 County Road – 5 1/2 mile south of Hwy 13 
on east side of Co. Rd. 5

4. Sky Oaks Elementary School 100 East 134th Street – One block east of Nicollet Ave. 
on north side of 134th St.

5. Gideon Pond Elementary School 613 East 130th Street – Six blocks east of Nicollet Ave. 
on South Side of 130th St.

6. William Byrne Elementary School 11608 River Hills Drive – Three blocks north of Cliff Rd. 
on west side of River Hills Dr.

7. Edward Neill Elementary School 13409 Upton Avenue South – Four blocks north of Burnsville Pkwy 
on east side of Upton Ave.

8. Burnsville City Hall 100 Civic Center Parkway – One block east of Nicollet Ave. 
on north side of Civic Center Pkwy.

9. Nicollet Junior High School 400 East 134th Street – Two blocks east of Nicollet Ave. 
on north side of 134th St.

10. Mary, Mother of the Church 3333 Cliff Road – 1/2 mile east of Kennelly Rd. 
on south side of Cliff Rd.

11. Crossroads Church 14300 Burnsville Pkwy – Two blocks south of County Rd 42 
on west side of Burnsville Pkwy

12. Grace United Methodist Church 15309 Maple Island Rd – 1/4 mile south of Crystal Lake Rd 
on the east side of Maple Island Rd

13. Burnsville City Maintenance Facility* 13713 Frontier Court
One block north off of McAndrews Rd. and east of Co. Rd. 11

14. Echo Park Elementary School 14100 Co. Rd. 11 – 1/4 mile south of McAndrews Road, 
west of Co. Rd. 11. 

15. Episcopal Church of the Nativity 15601 Maple Island Road – 3/4 mile south of Crystal Lake Rd. 
on east side of Maple Island Rd.

16. Buck Hill Ski Resort 15400 Buck Hill Road – 1/2 mile south of Crystal Lake Rd. 
on west side of Buck Hill Rd.

17. Burnsville Fire Station 1 911 140th Street West – 1/4 mile north of Co. Rd. 42 
on east side of Burnhaven Dr.

*Temporary location change

PRECINCT MAP
Be sure to vote in the precinct in which you live.


